
Heritage Laveen PTO Meeting Minutes, October 6, 2016 

Approval of Minutes – Minutes from last meeting were read and approved by Krystal, Mrs. Golding and 

the board. 

Principal’s Report – Mr. Leybas – Appreciation for Constitution night, College Nights (10/20-11/17 – 

UofA, ASU, GCU, South Mountain and Rio Salado), Update on sports (playoffs and more scholars 

participation), lunch lady coming to next meeting for suggestions and to give presentation, accreditation 

will be 10/31, 11/1, 11/2 (1 hr meeting 10/31 @ 4 with PTO Board attending). PSAT scores will be 

available about a month after test on October 19th. 

Treasurer’s Report – Balance is $3,151.72, but there are a few Constitution Night invoices outstanding. 

Upcoming Calendar Items 

 College Night – October 20th for 11th and 12th Graders and November 17th for 10 Graders.  Other 

grades will be scheduled later 

 Laveen Turkey Trot – November 24th. We need a chair and scholar volunteers to hand out water 

and shirts. Suzette will email about involvement and Mrs. Golding will ask for scholar volunteers. 

Old Business 

 Report on Constitution Night – Suzette Haynie 

We really need to have a committee in place at the end of April. 

Monday – Becky Porter made a matching game that was laminated for use in future years. Next 

time, maybe move to a more central location and have more volunteers. 

Tuesday – Root Beer Floats – move to Constitution Night possibly in future with possible play. 

More information was needed on the Cromwells. 

Wednesday – Pocket Constitution – Smarties were given for having and knowing. 

Thursday – Constitution signing and cupcakes. 

We need a plan for next year with a committee. Students did not like the video that was shown 

and efforts should be made to tie it in with citizenship. 

 Sports Boosters – Becky McBride - $400 was raised on drinks at games. 

New Business 

 Costco Night – Becky McBride volunteered to chair this event on December 3rd. 

 Turkey Trot – will discuss at next meeting 

 Items for Current Communication 

 Open floor to discuss parent questions of concerns regarding PTO 

Faith updated that the Science Club raised money for feeding the snakes for three months. If they 

raise more, they may start doing experiments. 

Pamphlets were given out for a Gold Canyon fundraiser. 

Mr. Denning mentioned a Mock Trial Club if there was interest.  

Football Applebee’s Fundraiser – November 5th or 19th. 

Next PTO meeting: November 10th at 7 pm 

 

 


